
Hi 

  

My name is …………….and will be voting in the upcoming council elections. Please 
forgive the intrusion, but I recently heard the news about the Port Hedland local council 
ruling on DNA contamination in the mrna Covid vaccinations, and I believe all local 
councillors will be hearing about this soon. So I wanted to ask your thoughts on this. 
 
If you are not familiar with this, just recently in Western Australia the Port Hedland Local 
Council has passed a motion to suspend all mrna covid vaccinations due to DNA 
contamination found at levels over 145 times the TGA acceptable limit. I have watched 
the videos of the council meeting, if you have not seen this yourself I encourage you to 
watch it. It's very informative and at a level which is accessible to everybody. 
 
The short summary I watched is here (24mins) 
:- https://old.bitchute.com/video/yvsiT4Pori2m/ 
 
There is also a full video for 2hr40mins but I havent seen this myself 
:- https://rumble.com/v5ia90l-live-town-of-port-hedland-adrian-mcrae-notice-of-
motion-11-october-2024.html 
 
And finally an excellent summary document here 
:- https://oxgmcxo.substack.com/p/breaking-news-port-hedland-
council?utm_source=substack&publication_id=1993254&post_id=150158677&utm_m
edium=email&utm_content=share&utm_campaign=email-
share&triggerShare=true&isFreemail=true&r=4019n0&triedRedirect=true 
 
Quoting from the conclusions of the above link :- The Special Meeting on October 11, 
2024, was a landmark moment for Port Hedland and, potentially, for Australia. The 
council’s decision to take a stand on DNA contamination in mrna injections reflects not 
only the concerns of its community but a broader national unease about injection 
safety. With five out of eight council members reporting adverse events after 
vaccination, the decision to act was not just a matter of policy but of personal 
conviction. As the council moves forward with its plan to alert local governments and 
health practitioners across the country, the ramifications of their decision could be felt 
far beyond Port Hedland. The question now is whether other councils will follow their 
lead—and whether Canberra will finally break its silence on this critical issue. The 
action taken by the Port Hedland Council is a wake-up call for communities across 
Australia. Now, more than ever, it's crucial for people to stay informed and act. Share 
this information widely, alert your local councillors, and demand that they address the 
serious concerns raised about DNA contamination in mrna injections. By speaking up, 
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we can ensure that this issue receives the attention it deserves and push for 
transparency and accountability in our health system. Don't wait for others—this is the 
time to take action for the safety of our communities. 
 
Given the local council elections coming up, it seemed very timely to send this to you as 
one of our local nominees. This topic has some close relationship to my own family as 
we know two people recently diagnosed with cancer, making me wonder whether the 
mrna vaccinations could be a factor. 
 
Apologies for the difficult material. Surely this is not the kind of thing you were expecting 
as you made plans to run for councillor. I want to wish you good luck for the election, 
however if you are not successful I hope you can still help to pass this information on. 

  

 


